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MONTHLY ACTIVITY: November, 2014 
 

BUILDING PERMITS ISSUED Value Fee 
Renovations/Other   
Troy Rd.: 2-car attached garage 20,000 184 
Danby Rd.: Commercial garage 30,000 150 
Durfee Hill Rd.: Woodstove insert 5,500 25 
Coddington Rd.: 4.5 kw roof-mount PV 17,725  
Muzzy Rd.: Pellet stove 5,187 25 
Muzzy Rd.: 10.25 kw roof-mount PV 38,512  
Troy Rd.: 2-car garage 30,000 78 
Bald Hill Rd.: Pellet stove 3,000 25 
East Miller Rd.: Barn converted to cider mill 25,000 125 
White Hawk Ln.: 3.75 roof-mount PV 144,787  
Muzzy Rd.: Solar thermal 13,597  
MONTH TOTALS 203,308 612 

YTD TOTALS 6,911,217 15,280 
PREVIOUS YTD TOTALS 2,728,866 5,581 

 
 
CERTIFICATES OF COMPLIANCE 
Hillview: Residential renovations, conversion to duplex 
Beardsley: Single-family home 
Beardsley: Single-family home 
Ridgecrest: 1200 sf pole barn 
Danby: 960 sf pole barn 
Durfee Hill: woodstove 
Muzzy: Pellet stove 
 
ADDITIONAL ACTIVITY 
MC attended the Solar Policy Workshop on 11/6, put on by the NY-Sun PV Trainers Network, 

with Leslie Connors and Ric Dietrich. Summary of event for other TB members is pending.  
Followed up with Optony representative about participation in Solar Road Map program that 

evaluates and facilitates adoption of solar-friendly policies within municipalities. MC met 
with him on October 15th, along with Ric Dietrich and Jim Holahan. Filled out the initial 
survey and returned it. Town is already farther along than most in this area.  

MC attended two half-day trainings on Commercial Energy Code and Building Science in 
preparation for the upcoming changes to the NYS Energy Conservation Construction Code.  

Notified State Forester about illegal dumping on state land, on the seasonal part of Durfee Hill 
road. State replied that the couch was removed and that a work detail scheduled for the rest. 

West Danby Water District project: Public hearing held on 11/17.  
Cleaner Greener Communities (HERD) project: grant executed on 11/21. 
SB and MC reviewed new town website and provided comments and recommendations to Jim 

Holahan et. al. 
SB continued interaction with potential applicants related to zoning and subdivision. 


